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Subject: Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act Essential Fish Habitat 
Consultation for the Long Term Operations of the Central Valley Project and State Water 
Project (Your Letter Dated January 24, 2020) 

Dear Ms. Rea: 

The Bureau of Reclamation is in receipt of your subject letter and Essential Fish Habitat (EFH) 
Consultation, which was developed in close coordination among our offices. We appreciate the 
opportunity to have provided input and coordinate closely with NOAAs National Marine Fisheries 
Service (NMFS) on the EFH Conservation Recommendations. Consistent with Section 305(b)(4)(B) of 
the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act (MSA), attached is Reclamation's 
response to the EFH Conservation Recommendations which provides additional information and 
clarifications on certain recommendations. 

Reclamation understands that 50 CFR § 600.920 requires such response to be provided at least 10 days 
prior to final approval of the action if the response is inconsistent with any ofNMFS' EFH Conservation 
Recommendations, unless NMFS and Reclamation have agreed to use alternative time frames for our 
response. Accordingly, based upon our close coordination on NMFS' EFH Conservation 
Recommendations and frequent discussions on this matter, NMFS and Reclamation have agr�ed to an 
alternative time frame allowing for approval of the action upon submission of this letter. 

We value the opportunity to work together with NMFS, and our close coordination on development of 
the EFH. We look forward to working with you and your staff on implementing the EFH and, should 
you have any questions in the meantime, please feel free to contact me or Dr. Cynthia Meyer at 
(916)414-2425 or cmeyer@usbr.gov.
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Sincerely, 

Dr. David M. Mooney, P .E. 
Office Manager 
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